THE ANGLICAN CHURCH OF AUSTRALIA

DIOCESE by OF PERTH

Our Ref: #159/180
K:\Sec\V\Appts_Cittes\PeterMoyesACS.New.doc

26 June 2001

Mr Ian Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear lan
PETER MOYES ANGLICAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL

I am pleased to let you know that following your nomination by the Chairperson of Peter Moyes
Anglican Community School, Diocesan Council at its meeting held 14 June 2001 appointed you to the
above Council of Management for a term expiring December 2002.

You may anticipate that someone from the Peter Moyes Anglican Community School will contact you
in the near future with information regarding membership, meeting times and dates etc.

With good wishes

Yours sincerely

/ OD COUSINS

iocesan Secretary/Manager

CC: Chairman — The Revd B G Farran
Principal — Mr Allan Shaw

Anglican Church Office, 2™ Floor, Law Chambers, 573 Hay Street, Perth, Western Australia 6000.
Correspondence G.P.O. Box W2067, Perth, Western Australia 6846, Facsimile (08) 9221 4118. Telephone (08) 9325 7455



THE ANGLICAN CHURCH OF AUSTRALIA

A

DIOCESE OF PERTH

Our Ref: #159/180
K:ASec\V\Appts_Cttes\PeterMoyesACS.New.doc

26 November 2002

Mr lan Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat

MINDARIE WA 6030
Dear lan
PETER MOYES ANGLICAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL

I am pleased to advise that following your nomination, Diocesan Council at its meeting held
16 November 2002 reappointed you to the above Council of Management for a term expiring
December 2004.
Your willingness to continue to serve in this capacity is greatly appreciated.
With good wishes
Yours sincerely
‘\ 1
RICHARD KEIL.AART
Acting Diocesan Secretary/Manager

CC: Chairman — The Revd B G Farran
Principal — Mr Allan Shaw

Anglican Church Office, 2* Floor, Law Chambers, 573 Hay Street, Perth, Western Australia 6000.
Correspondence G.P.O. Box W2067, Perth, Western Australia 6846. Facsimile (08) 9221 4118. Telephone (08) 9325 7455



THE ANGLICAN CHURCH OF AUSTRALIA

DIOCESE OF PERTH

KAS\W\Appts_Cttes\PeterMoyes ReAppt.doc# L 5N180

18 November 2004

MR I GOODENOUGH
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030
Dear Mr Goodenough

PETER MOYES ANGLICAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL - “Council of Management”

I am pleased to advise that Diocesan Council at its meeting held 11 November 2004
reappointed you as a Member of the Peter Moyes Anglican Community School Council for a
further term of three years expiring November 2007.

Your willingness to continue to serve in this capacity is appreciated.

With good wishes

Yours sincerely

TONY EVANS
Chief Executive Officer and Diocesan Secretary

= S

ce: Chairman — The Rt Revd B G Farran

Business Manager — Mr V Jaleggio

2™ Floor, Law Chambers, 573 Hay Street, Perth, Western Australia 6000.
Correspondence G.P.O. Box W2067, Perth, Western Australia 6846.
Telephone (08) 9325 7455. Facsimile (08) 9221 4118. www.perth.anglican.org



THE ANGLICAN CHURCH OF AUSTRALIA

DIGCESE OF PERTH

KAS\A\Appts_Cttes\PeterMoyes ReAppt.doc# 159180

4 September 2007

MR [ GOODENOUGH
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear Mr Goodenough

PETER MOYES ANGLICAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL - “Council of Management”

I am pleased to advise that Diocesan Council at its meeting held 11 November 2004
reappointed you as a Member of the Peter Moyes Anglican Community School Council for a
further term of three years expiring November 2010.

Your willingness to continue to serve in this capacity is appreciated.

With good wishes

Yours sincerely

R

TONY EVANS :
Chief Executive Officer and Diocesan Secretary

B Chairman — Ms K Caple

Business Manager — Mr P Cartwright

2" Floor, Law Chambers, 573 Hay Street, Perth, Western Australia 6000.
Correspondence G.P.O. Box W2067, Perth, Western Australia 6846.
Telephone (08) 9325 7455. Facsimile (08) 9221 4118. www.perthanglicans.com.au
ABN 59 962 540 635



PETER MOYES ANGLICAN COMMUNITY SCHOOL

A School of the Anglican Schools Commission Inc

3 December 2007

Cr I Goodenough JP
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear lan

On behalf of the School Community, I wish to thank you for your commitment and
contribution to the Peter Moyes Anglican Community School Council during 2007.

Your contribution and efforts are most appreciated and I thank you for your willingness
to donate your time and offer your services to the important work of School Governance,

to support the students in our care.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you a happy, safe Christmas and a restful
holiday.

I look forward to working with you again throughout 2008.

Yours sincerely

KAREN CAPLE
CHAIRMAN OF SCHOOL COUNCIL

Elliston Parade Telephone: 61 8 9304 5500 | Email: admin@petermoyes.wa.edu.au
Mindarie WA 6030 | Facsimile: 61 8 9304 5599 | Internet: www.petermoyes.wa.edu.au
Australia ABN 78 832 912 273



ASSOCIATION OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOLS
OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Mr lan Goodenough
Deputy Chair

In appreciation of your
nine years of dedication
to and involvement with

Peter Moyes Anglican

Community School, AISWA
and the independent
education sector of
Western Australia.

T
/ lan Curlewis
A/CHAIR OF THE BOARD

12 November 2010



Anglican Darish of St Cecilia Quinns-/MNindarie

64 Quinns Road, Quinns Rocks
D.O. Box 2, Quinns Rocks, TO.A. 6030
Church 9305 0432
‘Rectory 9305 7590

6 Penola Court
CLARKSON
W.A. 6030

Cr lan Goodenough JP
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE
W.A. 6030

Dear lan

On behalf of the parish | would like to thank you for all your help in getting the
connection of our sewerage sorted out. Thank you for putting us in touch with
Greg Campbell, and his colleagues.

Now that it is done we have been able to meet the time schedule of the City Of
Wanneroo!

Thank you again.
Kind regards

Je

Jeremy N R James (Rev'd)



ANGLICAN PARISH OF QUINNS-BUTLER
PO Box 2, QUINNS ROCKS WA 6030

Church 9305 0432 | Rectory 9305 7590

Saint Cecilia’s ~ 64 Quinns Road, MINDARIE
Saint Dunstan’s ~ Camborne Parkway, BUTLER

lan Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear Ian

It is with great appreciation that I would like to extend sincere thanks for your help
in running the Sausage Sizzle Stall at the St Cecilia’s Church Fete on Saturday,

3" November, 2007.

With your generous support and assistance the fete was a huge success and we were
able to raise over $10,400 on the day!

With sincere thanks and appreciation

Rev’d Jeremy James
Parish Rector

20™ November 2007



Coptic Orthodox Church
Diocasa of Melboume and
Affiliated Regions

2 Palmer Street
PO Box 302
L $TIC ORTHODOX CHDRCY Australia 3166

O¥QCISE OF MELBOURKE
~

phone: +61 3 9564 7550
fac +61 3 9564 7551

28 August, 2000 www.MelbCopts.org.au

Councilor Ian Goodenough
Councilor for Coastal Ward
Locked Bag 1

Wanneroo WA 6946

Dear Councilor ,

Please accept my gratitude and thanks for the support and help you provided during the course of
obtaining the approval to build St. Mark and St George Coptic Orthodox Church at lot 11 (238) Elliot
Rd., Wanneroo.

The Coptic Orthodox Church, which was established in the year 61 AD by St. Mark the Evangelist
and the writer of the second Gospel will be a strong spiritual centre for the City of Wanneroo and the
surrounding suburban area, spreading and preaching the Lord Jesus Christ’s teachings of love, peace
and tolerance.

Once again I would like to thank you for all your hard work on behalf of the Coptic Orthodox
congregation in West Australia.

Suriel
Bishop of Melbourne and Affiliated Regions

JUINOQION JO 3890IQ-HOUNH) XOCQOHLYUO DILAO)



St. Anthony's Pacish

120 WANNEROO ROAD, WANNEROO, W.A. 6065
PRIORY TELEPHONE 405 1110

PARISH SCHOOL TELEPHONE 405 1816

PARISH PRE-SCHOOL CENTRE TELEPHONE 405 1597

27th July, 2000

Councillor Ian Goodenough
City of Wanneroo
WANNEROO W A 6065

Dear Councillor,
On behalf of St. Anthony’s Parish Community [ wish to express gratitude for your efforts in
securing a favourable recommendation regarding the exclusion of infrastructure costs on our

Church/School project last Tuesday evening. We are very appreciative of the thoughtful
consideration and support you gave the matter and which was evident at the meeting.

Again, our sincere thanks and best wishes for the good work that you do for all ratepayers and
citizens of the City of Wanneroo.

Yours sincerely,

Fr Robert Zivkovic OSM
On behalf of Fr P Boyle OSM
Parish Priest
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City of Wannaroo
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42g Winship Ave
WANNEROQOO 6065

27th July, 2000-07-28
Dear Ian
I am aware that St Anthony's Parish Corumunity have expressed their appreciation for
your support last Tuesday evening, however I would personally Jike to express my
gratitude for all the ‘behind the scenes’ work that you obviously had dome in
preparation for the meeting.
Thank you sincerely lan for making my first ever approach to Council matters such a
non-threatening experience beginning with your obviously good listening skills when
I first phoned you.
Our St Anthony's Parish community is very dear to my heart and it was a great relief
to have the matter of infrastructure costs on our church-school project dealt with in
such a fair and just manner.
Again, my very sincere appreciation, Keep up the good work.

Yours sincerely,
CAL ALY

Mary Noonan

Foreo 3\\’\ \C)Q ,

TOTAL P.B1



Brian Farran

Bishop of the Northern Region

Diocese of Perth

9" December 2002

Cr Ian Gooder.ough JP
Wanneroo City Council
Locked Bag |
WANNEROO WA 6946

Dear lan,

[ write to commend you for your opposition to the Wangara Swingers Club being
given permission to re-open as a private adult recreational functioning centre.

I recgonise that it is difficult in a secular climate with pluralism as a value system to
speak out against such a place but I commend you for doing so.

I find it strange that other councillors would indicate that you cannot inflict moral
values on the community. Indeed, it is precisely because of a vacuum of moral values
that so many horrendous things happen, including exploitation of people and their
relationships.

Please be assured of my support for you in your opposition to the Wangara Swingers
Club.

With my best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Yo

Bishop Brian Farran
Bishop of the Northern Regions
Diocese of Perth

Anglican Diocese of Perth, Northern Region
Unit 5, Grace House, 109 Grand Boulevard, Joondalup W.A. 6027
Postal Address: P.O. Box 42, Joondalup W.A. 6919
Telephone: (08) 9300 0833  Facsimile: (08) 9300 0893 » Email: nrbishop@nw.com.au



